# CITY OF HIGH POINT AGENDA ITEM



Title: Right-Of-Way Encroachment RE-22-0009 (PETERS DEVELOPMENT III LLC)

Chris Andrews, Interim Planning &

Development Director

Meeting Date: April 18, 2022

Public Hearing: No Advertising Date: Not Applicable

A. Staff Report

**Attachments:** B. Site Location Map **Advertised By:** Not Applicable

C. Exhibit Map

### **PURPOSE**:

From:

A request by PETERS DEVELOPMENT III LLC for an encroachment for the installation of landscaping and parking lot lights within the N. Wrenn St right-of-way.

### **BACKGROUND:**

Staff report and recommendation is enclosed.

### **BUDGET IMPACT:**

There is no budget impact.

## **RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:**

Staff recommends approval of Right-Of-Way Encroachment RE-22-0009.

# CITY OF HIGH POINT PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

# RIGHT-OF-WAY ENCROACHMENT RE-22-0009 April 18, 2022

Request		
Applicant:	Proposal:	
Peters Development III,	A request for an encroachment for trees, shrubs, and parking lot	
LLC	lighting within the N Wrenn St right-of-way.	

Adjacent Streets			
Name:	Classification:	R/W Width:	
N Wrenn Street	Collector	60 feet	

# Analysis

The applicant is requesting permission to allow the installation of 2 parking lot lights, 2 understory trees, 24 shrubs and 2 fountain grasses within the N Wrenn St right-of-way.

The Technical Review Committee (TRC) reviewed this request and determined that the proposed encroachment would not affect public safety or interfere with maintenance needs. The proposed encroachments will be located outside pedestrian and vehicular travel ways and a 12-foot sidewalk is proposed.

The exhibit map depicting the location of the proposed encroachments is attached.

### Recommendation

The proposed location of the landscaping and parking lot lights do not hinder public safety or interfere with street or utility maintenance. Staff recommends approval of the requested right-of-way encroachment as depicted on the easement exhibit drawings.

## **Report Preparation**

This report was prepared by Planning and Development Department staff member Samuel G. Hinnant, CZO, CFM and was reviewed by Christopher Andrews, AICP.



